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Hi Everyone 
 
On behalf of our committee ς LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ōǊŜŀƪΣ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŀƴŘ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊ 
and hope that with state borders opening up, many of you will see family, friends and loved ones that we 
ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŦƻǊ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǎǘΣ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
 
Despite the Centre not being open for Programs for most of the last 6 months, it has been great to see the 
photos of what our horses have been up to on Facebook, and of some of the Program activities that we 
were able to run earlier in the year. Once lockdowns eased, we also got to see some photos of the 
Bunnings BBQ which is an important fundraiser, and the working bees Coaches organised with volunteers 
to keep the Centre in good shape. 
 
At the last meeting for the year, the Management Committee agreed on proposed dates to bring our 
fabulous horses back for training to be ready to commence Programs in 2022. We are all looking forward 
to re-engaging with our RDA family - riders, parents, volunteers, supporters, and sponsors in the new year. 
 
Thank you all again for your support throughout the year. We will continue to provide updates by email 
and on Facebook. If you have not been receiving emails, please make sure we have your most up to date 
email by sending your details to raymondterrace@rdansw.org.au. 
 

 
   
 
 
Alison 
President  
Management Committee 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Thank you to 

everyone who 

was able to 

support our 2021 

Christmas Raffle 

raising $1670  
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PROGRAM NEWS 
 

Tiptoe through the clover at Stroud 
 
As Covid restrictions eased we were able to resume 
driving at Stroud for the last part of the year & by 
meeting weekly rather than fortnightly we managed 
to fit in 5 sessions in October/November, with a few 
cancellations due to rain. With some helpers and one 
pony in lockdown to begin with, Tinker was kept busy, 
and our arena was a sea of white thanks to all the 
clover in flower. 
 
We were happy to welcome back one of our drivers, 
Melinda, who had been driving with us for many years 
but had the last couple of years off. She had not forgotten any of her driving skills. It was also great to have Jenny 

Gunter as a fill-in volunteer, saving us from having to cancel one session 
when regular helpers were unavailable 
 
Our year finished with our Christmas break-up party which was held in 
the large new Pavilion at Stroud Showground. Volunteer Pat Thomson 
brought along three of her llamas, all dressed in their Christmas finery 
& they definitely stole the show. To begin with our drivers were a little 
wary of these unfamiliar animals but after a while we could hardly drag 
them away, little Harold being a special favourite. However, a llama 
piñata, also supplied by Pat, acted as a distraction. So, a very 
memorable end to the year 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tiptoe through the clover 

Rosetta meets Harold 

Skip and Harold 

Melinda and Pat with Flynn 
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Thank you Beyond Bank for our Mounted Games Ribbons 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Beyond Bank have been 

a long-time supporter of 

our Mounted Games 

supplying ribbons for 

our riders. 

Riders with their ribbons 

Ashleigh 

Photos: 

Far Left ς 

Hayley 

Left - 

Seanna 

Photos: 

Above ä Emilia 

Right - Ava 
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VOLUNTEER NEWS 
Bunnings Community Night 
  
 
On the 9th of December Bunnings Heatherbrae had a 
family community night to which our Centre was 
invited to attend. 
 

The night was attended by some of our 
Management Committee and Volunteers to run 
a White Elephant table and sell raffle tickets. 
 
For the first time we tried our online raffle 
tickets which went wonderfully, and our White 
Elephant Table got some offers, and our items 
found some happy homes. 
 
Thank you to Maree, Carol, Janet, and Lee who 
did sorting of items and raffle prizes and thank 
you to Maree, Carol, Lee, and Jenny for 
attending the community night and raising 
some money for our Centre. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/342j18 

 
 

 

Our Centre is looking for a digital frame to use when 
doing displays within the community, do you have a 
digital frame you no longer use or are you a business 

who is able to donate one to our Centre? 

If you can assist us with this item, please email us on 
raymondterrace@rdansw.org.au 

Thank You! 

 

 

Maree, Carol, and Lee 
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